Cross Country Saskatchewan
Fall General Meeting

Saturday, September 29, 2012

PRESENT:
Beauval Ski Club, Flin Flon Ski Club, Good Spirit XC Ski Club, Hudson Bay Ski Club, La Ronge Ski Club, Lloydminster XC Ski Club, Minahik Waskahigan Ski Club, Prince Albert Ski Club, Saskatoon Nordic Ski Club, Snobuddy Ski Club, Sturgeon River Nordic, Yorkton XC Ski Club, Melfort XC Ski Club, 
EXECUTIVE:
Craig Francis, Dan Brisbin, Sally Venne, JoAnn Nilson, Russ Floyd

STAFF:

Alana Ottenbreit

1. Welcome & Introductions

Craig welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Executive was introduced.  Jeff Whiting was recognized for Coach Dedication Award.

2. Announcements

No announcements.
3. Accreditation
13 clubs in attendance. Quorum was established.

4. Adoption of Minutes from September 24, 2011

MOTION:
to approve the minutes as circulated





Joan Jeffery – Sturgeon River/Chris Fettig – Minahik





CARRIED

5. Reports

Finance
Financial statements from May 31, 2012 are in the package.  Time was given to review the statements.  They have been audited as part of Sask Ski audited statements.

MOTION:
to accept the statements as circulated






JoAnn Nilson – CCS/Dave Martinuk – Carlton Trail






CARRIED
Budget for 12-13 was presented.  It has been re organized to show each area of spending.  Each area was highlighted.  Question on awards and getting provincial awards.  We will discuss this under items from the floor.   Added in an item for Exceptional Circumstances and felt we should have fund in place to help a club that may have a fire, theft etc.  Jeux Canada Games Grant will be applied for to receive funding to buy equipment or a trailer to haul the equipment around.  Sask Man Cup is a new item.  This is to go towards renting a bus to go to the event.  It is very important that we support the event.  We also have $500 to give to the host community.  
MOTION:
to approve the budget as presented






Chris Fettig - Minahik/Ken Greenway - Lloydminster

6. 2012 – 13 Programs

Youth Programs

Sample kits were shown.  Order forms are in the package.  Please forward the order to CCS by November 25.
Coaches and Officials Programs

In the package is a brochure on the coaching program and how to host a workshop.  Fiona attended a Division Chairs workshop for coaches.  Coaches will now have to be evaluated at the L2T and T2T level.  There was talk at CCC for an on line Level 1 official’s courses.  Right now that is not an option.  We want to hold some officials workshops this year.  Will be hosting and ICC workshop in PA on Oct 23.  Want to hold a L2T dryland so we can do an on snow workshop.  Location for this course TBD.
High Performance

Report given.  Showed a list of what had been done and what is to be accomplished.  Calendar of events presented.  We will have a few loppets to add.

MOTION:
to approve the calendar with additions accepted for loppets






Dan Brisbin – CCS/Chris Fettig – Minahik

Presented the Sask Cup Race rules.  A few changes were highlighted.  This document will be posted to the website and circulated to clubs.
MOTION:
to approve the rules as circulated






Dan Brisbin – CCS/Valerie Barnes - La Ronge

Presented the High Performance funding document.  High Performance funding was explained and what athletes qualify.  Coaching funding was explained.  Nationals and Westerns funding was explained.  The rules have added Para Nordic so that it is clear that we are funding both categories.  
MOTION:
that we adopt the 2012-13 Competition Funding Guidelines and Application document





Dan Brisbin – CCS/Dave Martinuk – Carlton Trail





CARRIED

Funding Programs
The Facilities Grant application form will be updated and presented at the Spring meeting.  It will provide the committee more information on the club and help the committee make decisions.  

7. Other/New Business

Criminal Records Check

Reminder to clubs to have those done.  CCC is asking they be done.  They should be done every 2 years.  The clubs will keep the records.  We do have a template for this that we can provide to the clubs.  This will be sent to the clubs.

CCS Other Activities

Website has been update.  Not officially launched yet but will be shortly.  

8. Items from the Floor

Medals – should be look at ordering in bulk.  It may be cheaper.  We can look at the as see what the cost is.

MOTION:
that CCS look into having standard medals from Atom to Junior and ribbons for older.  Provincial medal will be different from the Sask Cup races.





Dave Martinuk – Carlton Trail/Joan Jeffery – Sturgeon River





CARRIED

Volunteer Recognition – the CCS executive sees this as important.  We will look at options to do this.  
Jeux Canada Games Grant – what should we purchase?  Skate Skis and roller skis would be a good idea.  

Sask Cup Awards venue – what is the best option to give out the awards.  Provincials would be the best bet but there may be issues to getting results out.  What award can we give if we don’t give a plaque?  We can look at this.  For this year we could not do this but maybe in the future.  For last year we will send them to the clubs to distribute to the winners.
CCC Licenses – is there a desire to have a subsidy for this.  If there is hardship, we can look at this but this is an expectation of being an athlete.

SWG Fill Policy – Currently each district is to have 6 male and 6 females.  If the district is not full, other districts can fill those districts.  Age categories was discussed.  We should focus on the younger skiers.  
Meeting adjourned 4:30
